LCA Board Meeting (7/16/02) @ 4722 (Leno’s Apt.)

Attending: Leno (4722), Floyd (Percolator), Amy (Ailanthus), Steve (Vortex)
Check-ins:

Vortex: They are still waiting for Pam and Steve’s new baby. It is due any day now. Work is continuing on corner cabinet and shelving for living room. It should be finished next week.

Ailanthus: Fran is moving in, and painting her room. There will be a big bash in August to celebrate the finishing of the kitchen floor (it is all tiled except the mosaic).

Percolator: It has been a pretty low keyed month. Guede is heading off on a trip and Matt will sublet her room. Brian is back from Palistine and is safe and well. They have installed a huge fan in attic above stair well to vent the entire house.

4722: Scott is in Israel. Check book and checks are officially lost. Alexis is getting replacements. Alexis and Leno are getting together next week to transfer the records and book keeping responsibilities. Had trouble with honey bees called Natural Pest. 

Last Month’s Minutes: Last month’s Minutes were reviewed and approved with the following addition to the Project Home Maintenance grant section. One of the main reasons for the board’s reluctance to fund the entire project was none of the other properties have central AC and would not consider it a legitimate use of maintenance money in a ‘normal’ house.

Financial Report

Please see the attached Financial Report.

Our insurance has gone up by $4000 this year. The company that is insuring us has gone around and looked at the exteriors of all the houses. I suspect that they will be wanting to visit some of the interiors of the house so lets fix all those problems that have been flagged in the house inspections.

Castle Grey Skull:

The board is concerned that Castle Grey Skull has not made the past two board meetings and has fallen so far behind in their financial responsibilities to the LCA. It was decided that Floyd and Amy would meet with the folks at Castle Grey Skull and find out what the problems are.

LCA’s Future:

There was a long discussion surrounding the rough proposal that Steve put together as an outline for discussion. (This rough proposal has been attached). Some of the main points are as follows:

· The rough proposal needs to be flushed out and more details added so that it can read as a stand-alone document. Specific scenarios need to be included as well as examples of coop (house) structures.

· As a general goal the board would like to have a detailed proposal ready for the Membership Meeting in November.

· Care needs to be exercised so that the process is inclusive and democratic. To that end it was decided there would be two special meetings in September and October that would be used to discuss the proposal and work on the details.

Steve will be working on adding details to the proposal. Will will be doing some research on existing Coops, to get useful legal structures, by laws, and possible resale formulas. Leno will be checking with Nicole to see if we could use the Aspace for the September, October and November meetings.

Next Board Meeting: 7:30pm, August 20th at Ailanthus (4811 Springfield Ave)
